
Minutes for WAC Committee Meeting 

February 2, 2007 

SO 105 Conference Room; 10:00 a.m. – Noon

Present: Marina Karides, Deborah Raines, Dan Murtaugh, Lynne Hahn, Allen Smith, Donna Chamely-Wiik, Patricia Patterson, Anne Bosworth, Jeff Galin,
NEXT WAC COMMITTEE MEETING: 
Friday, March 2, 2007; SO 105; 10:00 a.m. - Noon
I. Introductory Report: Jeff Galin reports that there are only a handful of Gordon Rule courses that have not yet been converted to WAC.  By and large, these courses have not been taught recently or are not being taught this semester.  Although there is no problem for this semester, these courses will have to be converted to WAC by fall 2007 or lose their Gordon Rule status.  Next week Jeff and Anne will be meeting with Myriam Ruthenberg, Konstantinos Nikoloutsos, and Ilaria Serra from the Department of Languages and Linguistics to help begin the process of converting three courses in their department.

II. Criteria Explanation Documents: As the Committee then prepared to discuss and examine the explanation documents for the WAC criteria, a discussion emerged about WAC stipends.  Jeff explained the situation that has evolved in the School of Social Work, where several faculty have gone through the summer curriculum workshop and submitted syllabi, but Social Work is likely to maintain only one WAC course when they revise their undergraduate curriculum.  A general discussion ensued to consider whether or not it was appropriate for faculty to receive the WAC curriculum development grant if they do not ultimately produce an approved WAC syllabus and teach the course.  Marina Karides suggested that there was substantial value in developing a WAC culture.  The Committee generally agreed on this point.  Facilitating a change of culture by affecting the way faculty think about teaching writing is more important than the actual number of courses that are certified as WAC/Gordon Rule courses. Patricia Patterson raised the concerns we have all shared about academic freedom and teaching multiple sections of a WAC course.  She asked if there was any merit in applying for new names and course numbers for WAC versions of multi-section courses.  Debbie Raines noted that not all Nursing faculty are teaching the WAC syllabi approved for their various sections.  Allen Smith offered that Business has a model syllabus that is distributed to faculty, and the expectation is that the general model will be fairly standardized amongst instructors teaching a given course.  Dan Murtaugh reminded that faculty must teach the courses that have been assigned to them.  Thus, someone hired to teach Medieval Literature couldn’t simply elect to teach 18th Century Literature.  In the same way, faculty who are hired to teach Gordon Rule courses cannot simply refuse to update their syllabi and teach the course as a WAC course.  Due to a shortage of time, the discussion was tabled for a future meeting.
III. Revision of the Criteria Explanation Documents
The remainder of the meeting was spent reviewing drafts of the explanation documents that Jeff and Anne developed to provide details and support for each of the WAC syllabus criteria.  

